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Joel Herbert 
Planner 
Department of Planning Industry & Environment 
GPO BOX 404, PARRAMATTA NSW 2124 
 
By email: Joel.Herbert@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
Dear Mr Herbert 
 
Notice of Exhibition of application for Menangle Quarry - MOD 2 - Conveyor Removal 
(DA85/2865-Mod-2) 
 
Thank you for your referral dated 23 June 2021 inviting comments from the Heritage Council 
of NSW on the above State Significant Development (SSD) proposal. 
 
It is noted that the Heritage Council provided advice regarding DA85/2865-MOD1 in March 
2020, which noted no additional comments to those provided in June 2017 (DOC17/308946). 
 
The proposed development involves: 

• Deletion of approved installation and use of conveyor (not as yet installed); and 

• Allow transport of material between Stage 8 Extraction Area and processing area by 
an off-road haul truck using existing tracks.  

 
No heritage listed items are situated within the Stage 8 area. Some LEP and SHR items are 
in the vicinity of the quarry, with the closest being at least 800 metres away and unlikely to be 
affected by the proposal.  
 
The following report was considered in our assessment: 

• DA85/2865 Modification Report, EMM, June 2021 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above advice, please contact Veerle Norbury, Senior 
Heritage Assessment Officer, at Heritage NSW on 9873 8616 or 
Veerle.Norbury@environment.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Rajeev Maini 
Senior Team Leader 
Regional Heritage Assessments South 
Heritage NSW, Community Engagement 
Department of Premier & Cabinet 
As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW 
1 July 2021  


